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ANDOVER — The board of education voted unanimously Wednesday to accept the school superintendent’s budget for 2012- 13 and send it to the town for further review.

Andover Elementary School budget from Superintendent Andrew Maneggia Wednesday night, with the spending plan now in the town’s hands.

Andover Superintendent Andrew Maneggia’s budget for the next fiscal year has an increase of $149,970 or 3.67 percent and totals $ 4,230,885. The budget covers Andover Elementary School.

Last year, the budget increase was only 0.21 percent.

The board of education has a month to review the budget and, if it has questions, ask and clarify with Maneggia possible changes before the next school board meeting Feb. 8.

After the next meeting, the next step will be for school board Chairman Jay Linddy and Maneggia to present the budget to the Andover Board of Finance Feb. 9.

The school budget is ultimately decided as part of Andover’s combined spending plan, which usually goes to referendum in May.

The board, short member Cathy Danielczuk, voted 5-0 Wednesday to accept Maneggia’s budget.

The acceptance of the increased budget comes at a time when neighboring towns are asking for no increases.

The proposed school spending plan is espe­cially impacted by the loss of federal job stabilization funds, higher costs for heating oil and increases in special education due to the placement of two special needs students, said Maneggia.

For federal job stabilization funds, the town, in order to maintain staff, has to replace $45,000 in lost revenue, he said.

Meanwhile, Andover is currently paying $2.96 per gallon of heating oil and next year, Maneggia said he sees the school paying roughly $3.50 per gallon.

That increase, factored into the school needing an estimated 32,000 gallons for the next year, raises that current budget line by $22,000, from $90,000 to $112,000.

“One thing I do know is that nothing seems to go down in price,” said Maneggia. “The question for us is how much will it go up.”

Outplacement special education tuition is estimated to rise to $121,000 from $60,000 for this fiscal year, due to another special needs student going out of the district.

“ Included in the budget is the town’s share of the cost for the outplacement of two special needs students, with the balance being paid through the special education excess cost grant to the town,” said Maneggia. “We don’t see the point in taxing people for money that we know we will be recovering.”

The new student will be going to a school in West Hartford and will add $64,000 to the budget.

That student, who needs transportation, will get a van ride to West Hartford each school day that is 102 miles roundtrip, said Maneggia.

The school year for that student is 205 days, which includes summer school, and accounts for an addition of $5,158 in gasoline for the van.

Before the board passed the budget, Maneggia reminded members they could make adjust­ments as they fit at the next meeting.

After the meeting, Maneggia said he is wor­ried about the low kindergarten numbers.

So far, Maneggia said the school system has only 19 students signed up for kindergarten.

Currently, there are three teachers with three classrooms for all of the kindergarten class.

If the numbers stay the same, Andover Elementary School would only need two kin­dergarten teachers. “The number of kinder­gartners impacts staffing and the number of sections we will have in future grades,” he said, adding he would like to see as many as 45 students signed up for next year’s incoming class. “It’s just the way it is.”

The board and Maneggia agreed to wait until the next meeting before deciding on kinder­garten teacher levels.

Maneggia said he was glad to see the budget was adopted by the board. “It’s a fair reflection of our needs and the board saw it that way,” he said. “The increases are unavoidable.”


